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Tony Jury, Director of Curriculum, Instruction and Assessment 

Report for August 20th, 2018 Board of Education Meeting


Almost two months have very quickly passed since joining the Gallatin County team.  It is very exciting to be doing the work that will help our district improve.  Please see details listed below on a few items we have been working on:
1. CEP – KDE approved our certified evaluation plan.  The KDE consultants were very helpful.  The plan specifies that district approved forms will be used for the self-reflection, professional growth plan and evaluator observation documentation.  These forms are included in item J in the Consent Agenda.
2. Developing a New Teacher Induction program aimed at supporting new teachers to the profession as well as new teachers to the district.  We kicked the program off with a bus tour stopping at the four schools, the bus garage, met the entire food service staff, traveled down some of our best county roads and then ate lunch at the Gallatin County Public Library.  The Library sponsored the lunch and shared the vast amount of resources it has available to our staff and students.
3. The next part of the program will include a new teacher-mentoring program.  We are currently developing ideas and strategies that will provide much needed support for our brand new teachers in the district.
4. The Kentucky Grant Management Application and Planning System (GMAP) is where districts submit plans for all Title programs and Perkins funding.  This is due on August 31.  We have been seeking input from principals, looking at needs assessments and learning how Title funding can be appropriately allocated.  This is a learning curve for me as well as our new building administrators.  
5. Accountability data review window has closed.  We were given the opportunity to make one final check to make sure our student information is correct.  We found minimum errors and were able to correct the errors we did discover.  
6. Each school completed specific professional development prior to opening day for students.  The Elementary Schools and the Middle School were trained on Kagan strategies.  The High School has invested in ACHIEVE 3000.  All professional development focused on teaching literacy in the classroom.  We heard positive reviews from staff members across the district.  We will be anticipating great results.  
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